
             
January 16, 2015 

 

 
ADVANCE NOTICE: Temporary Driveway Closure  

Harbour Square Entrance at Bay Street 
 

 
The Harbour Square entrance at Bay Street will be closed for a 4-week period effective January 26, 2015. This temporary 
closure is required to build the new Queens Quay promenade across the driveway. During this closure, crews will 
demolish and remove the old surface materials, pour a new concrete base and install new granite pavers and curbs.  
A white tent/canopy will be constructed across the southside driveway entrance to protect working crews and the 
granite installation from the winter elements. 
 
Here’s what to expect: 
 

 Traffic: There will be no vehicular access (in or out) of the Bay Street driveway during this time.  All other 
driveways to the complex will remain open. (This includes the 33 Harbour Sq. Service driveway, and the 55/65 
Harbour Square entrance from Queens Quay.) Vehicles wishing to travel east, will exit via York Street and turn 
left onto Queens Quay West. At Lower Simcoe, turn right (north) to Harbour Street, where you are permitted to 
turn right, and head east. 
 

 Pedestrians: Pedestrians walking east-west will be able to cross Bay Street along both the north and south side 
of Queens Quay while this work is underway. The north-south pedestrian crossing of Queens Quay will be 
available on the west side of Bay Street only.  

 
Signage will be installed directing vehicles to the York Street entrance during this construction. The expected completion 
date is the week of February 23, 2015. 
 
We greatly appreciate the patience and support of Harbour Square residents as we build the promenade across the Bay 
Street intersection. We also thank the property management teams who have kindly helped coordinate the closure of 
this driveway to accommodate our work. 
 

Questions: 
Email info@waterfrontoronto.ca or call the Queens Quay hotline 416-214-9990. For urgent issues, contact Robert Pasut-
Eastern Construction Community Liaison Officer at RPasut@easternconstruction.com or 416-505-3073. Subscribe to the 
weekly Queens Quay construction update online at www.waterfrontoronto.ca/qqconstruction. 
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